
Faye Wright Neighborhood Association 

Monthly Meeting 

Zoom 

7/14/22 

 

Attendees: 

Sally Cook- Board Member 

Bev Ecklund- Board Member, Secretary 

Susan Hecox - Board Member, Land Use Chair 

Blake Shelide- Board Member, Chair 

Shawn Range- Board Member, Vice-Chair 

Officer Mark Jantz- Salem Police Department 

 

Board Members Absent: 

Mike Slater- Board Member 

 

Call to Order 

7:03pm 

 

Roll Call/Introductions 

 

Approval of Previous Minutes 

June minutes approved 

 

City and County Reports 

1. Salem Police Report 

Office Jantz reported that with new code enforcement changes that some neighborhood 

associations thought that meant they would step into the role of code enforcement. This 

is not the case and not recommended. 

 

SPD is prioritizing call response due to lack of staffing. 

 

Reports are still taken and encouraged to build a paper trail of ongoing issues. 

 

Chief Womack meeting with Board Chairs next month to clarify concerns. 

 

Police are still responding to criminal acts, but not to violations like barking dogs and 

noise complaints.  

 

Reminder that SPD does not enforce civil law- that goes to the Marion County Sheriff 

 

Still time to sign up for Aug. 2 National Night Out. 

 

All are invited to the Salem Civic Center 50th anniversary celebration.  



 

Free gun locks are available by request from SPD. 

 

 

2. City Councilor Report & community questions- no councilors present, no report 

 

New Business 

 Sue reported a house in our area with multiple RVs. She will report to code enforcement. 

 

Next meeting will be our annual meeting and will be at Wendy Kroger park. Park walk 

starts at 6:30pm, meeting starts at 7:00pm.  

 

Adjournment 

7:42pm 

 

 

 


